
TOWN OF LINCOLN 

BURNETT COUNTY 

WISCONSIN 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Town Board was held on Wednesday, June 8, 

2022 at the Lincoln Town Hall, located at 9110 Perida Road, at 7:00 pm. 

 

PRESENT:  Steve Washkuhn, Joe Peterson, Stacy Gaffney, Wanda Washkuhn,  

Amy Tendrup  

 

ABSENT:  Jim Petersen, Cory Jackson 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Steve Washkuhn. 

 

Motion to approve the agenda order with the addition of Gravel Quotes under 

road maintenance was made by Joe Peterson, seconded by Steve Washkuhn.       

2-0 motion carried. 

 

Motion to approve the minutes of the May 11, 2022 meeting was made by Joe 

Peterson, seconded by Steve Washkuhn.  2-0 motion carried. 

 

Motion to approve the minutes of the May 11, 2022 Board of Review was made 

by Steve Washkuhn, seconded by Joe Peterson.  2-0 motion carried. 

 

Motion to approve the May Treasurer’s report was made by Joe Peterson, 

seconded by Steve Washkuhn.  2-0 motion carried. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: None 

 

ROAD MAINTENANCE: Jim has picked up the mower from the Highway Shop. 

Lincoln will be first for the rotation this year. Jim has done patching. Steve 

received the following estimates from the Burnett County Highway Dept.  

1. Graveling 1.2 miles of Helsene Road  

     4 inches =$20,451   6 inches = $32,657 

 



2. Graveling .46 miles of Welch Road 

4 inches = $10,796   6 inches = $14,117 

3. Graveling .43 miles of N. Fork Dike Road 

4 inches = $10,455  6 inches = $13,150 

Motion was made by Joe Peterson, seconded by Steve Washkuhn to apply 6 

inches to all three roads in the amount of $ 59,924.  

 

Steve will contact Jeremy Burton at the Highway Dept to set up grinding for 

Helsene Road and will let Ike know when it is scheduled so he will be available 

with the grader. 

 

Steve talked to Mathy regarding Lhotka Road. Steve suggested a possible blade 

patch on the low spot. Discussion on East Black Brook Road for 2023. 

 

Liquor license application from Matt Swenson/Sweeny’s Bar was reviewed and a 

motion to approve licensing as presented was made by Joe Peterson, seconded by 

Steve Washkuhn.  2-0 motion carried. 

 

Comprehensive Plan: Cory received a cost proposal from NWRPC in the amount of 

$5550.00 . The cost does not include staff travel time or meeting attendance. This 

be further discussed at next month’s meeting. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:   Wanda received a complaint call on a residence on Black Brook 

Road. Steve will talk with Jason Towne. 

 

A motion was made by Steve Washkuhn seconded by Joe Peterson to Gift Jim 

Petersen and Family in the amount of $500.00 for the unexpected loss of their 

son. 2-0 motion carried.  

 

Correspondence was looked over. 

 

Motion to approve monthly bills as presented was made by Joe Peterson, 

seconded by Steve Washkuhn.  2-0 motion carried. 

 

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS: Comprehensive Plan 



 

With no further business to come before the Board, a motion to adjourn was 

made by Steve Washkuhn, seconded by Joe Peterson. 2-0 motion carried. 

 

 

_____________________________                   ____________________________ 

Steve Washkuhn                                                     Joe Peterson 

 

_____________________________                    ____________________________ 

Cory Jackson                                                             Dated 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Wanda Washkuhn, Clerk 

 


